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Head teacher

Mrs. Melanie Austin 
25th May 2018

Dear Parents and Carers,

On Wednesday we had the great pleasure of watching the Reception class assembly, with dinosaurs, dances, storytelling, dough disco, riddles and kites as some of the highlights- what a delight it was! Yr 1 have counted the total raised from the “Send a cow” charity walk for Africa and reached an amazing £364- well done Yr 1 and thank you for all donations. Yesterday Yr 2 enjoyed pond dipping in between maths assessments and have informed me with huge excitement that they found 2 newts! Yr 3 have been enjoying their Stone Age topic and yesterday rose to the Extreme Writing challenge with great enthusiasm and imagination. Yr 4 are engrossed in exploring the Jurassic coast, with some wonderful Art work going on today- never a dull moment at Broadmayne!
Starlings
BBC Radio Solent played the Starlings singing Dave Price and Malcolm Lewis’s original composition to commemorate the royal wedding; it was on the Steve Harris breakfast show at 8.53 am on Friday 18th if you missed out on hearing your child.

Lunchtime staff
We are looking for somebody to join our friendly team on a Friday lunchtime as a regular and also some relief bank staff for general cover. If you would like to find out more, please contact Sally Foyle in the school office.
Class names

After some thought we have chosen our new class names, which we will be introducing after half term.

Starting with the youngest they are: Acorns, Chestnuts, Willow, Silver Birch and Oak classes.

No Waste Wednesday
A big thank you to everyone who packed snacks and lunches on Wednesday without any wrappers that needed to be thrown away – the lunchtime staff reported that the bin was much less full than usual!  Look out for details of more Waste Free Wednesdays after half term.
RSPB
We are very excited to be welcoming the RSPB back into school on Monday 4th June.  They will be working with all classes on the theme of Wild Words, where the children will have the opportunity to use the school grounds as inspiration for creative writing.
Swimming
Unfortunately, after all the annual checks had been carried out and the pool declared ready for the season, we discovered a leak! We are working hard to get this resolved before June 4th, but there is a chance the start of the season could be slightly delayed…fingers crossed! At least we have a longer half term coming up- over 7 weeks, so there will be plenty of chances to catch up.
We will be offering our regular after school swimming sessions, on Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays.  The sessions run from the end of school until 4pm and cost £1 each time.  Please use the attached form to book a place for your child.
The Daily Mile

We are delighted to be launching ‘The Daily Mile’ in our school grounds on the first day back after half term, Monday 4th June at 08:30am. This initially will be on Mondays only, but we are hoping to extend it to other days of the week. The children will need the playground to run or walk their mile, so on that day we ask parents to use the footpath along the edge of the school.  Children can join at any time from 8.30 – 8.45am and will be supervised by Mrs Stoker.  They will take part in their school uniform and shoes.  We hope as many children as possible can take part in what we hope will be a fun and healthy way to start the day.
Ticks
It is that time of year when ticks are at their most prevalent; ticks are found in all rural areas and can attach themselves to clothing or skin at any time. Information leaflets are available in the school foyer, should you want further details.

GDPR (General Data Protection Regulations)

As you may be aware the laws for data protection are changing and there are procedures which all schools are required to carry out. New permission slips for photos etc will be sent out just after half term.

Meet the Team meetings

A letter has gone out to Yr 2 and Yr 3 parents and carers inviting all to meet the Key Stage 2 team, who will be teaching Yr 3 and Yr 4 in September. 
Last, but not least……….
Have a wonderful half term week and we’ll see you back at school on Mon 4th June.
Yours sincerely,
Melanie Austin
.
	June
	

	4th 
	Return to school

	6th 
	New parents evening for Year R 7-8pm 

	8th
	St Osmund’s Transition morning 8.55 am-12noon

	14th 
	Teddy Bears Stay & Play afternoon for new Year R 2-3pm

	15th 
	St Osmund’s Transition morning 8.55am-12noon

	18th 
	School Nurse drop-in session – 9am

	18th 
	Starting school session for new Year R 9.30-10.30am

	18th 
	St Mary’s Middle School Transition visit - pm

	19th 
	Potted Sports at 1.30pm

	21st 
	Year 1 trip to Portland Castle

	21st 
	St Mary’s Middle School Transition Visit – am

	25th 
	Year 2 trip to Safewise in Weymouth – (more info to follow from Y2 later)

	26th 
	Potted Sports Reserve Day at 1.30pm

	28th 
	Starting school session for new Year R 2-3pm

	28th 
	Y4 visit to St Mary’s Middle for science lesson - am

	July
	

	2nd
	Ukelele Performance for parents – time tba

	3rd
	Traditional Sports Day at 1.30pm

	5th 
	DASP Transfer Day: 
New Year R join school 8.55 - 12noon
Year 4 visit their new middle schools for the day & need to provide their own transport – see middle school letters for more information

	10th 
	Reserve Traditional Sports Day at 1.30pm

	16th
	Thank you afternoon concert

	19th
	In-house Football Tournament

	23rd 
	Mrs Austin’s farewell for past pupils, parents and friends 5-7pm

	24th
	Year 4 Leaver’s Assembly at 9.10am

	 24th 
	Last Day of Summer Term


-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

After School Swimming Y2, Y3 & Y4 – 3.20 pm – 4.00 pm
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I would like my child    ……………………………………………………            

Class ……………….

To attend After School Swimming (starting on Monday 11th June)

MONDAY


WEDNESDAY

THURSDAY
Please choose one day 

Signed ……………………………………………………….   Parent/Carer     Please Print name:………………………………………………..



In Dorset 
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